
REPORTS OF SECTIONAL MEETINGS 
The twelfth meeting of the Far-Western Section was held March 22, 1963, on 

the campus of Fuller Theological Seminary, Pasadena, California. The afternoon 
session centered on the topic "The Church and Mental Health," with Dr. Carroll 
Wright, psychologist of Baptist City Union Mission Society, Dr. Donald Cole, Dean 
of Students and Associate Professor of Psychology at Fuller Seminary, and Dr. 
George Riday of California Baptist Seminary participating. The evening session 
was given to the paper of Dr. Willard H. Taylor, "Paul's Use of Antithesis." 

Meeting for two days, April 12-13, 1963, the Southern Section convened for 
its tenth annual meeting at Temple Baptist Theological Seminary, Chattanooga, Ten-
nessee. Twelve papers were presented, with stimulating discussion following each. 
The host school provided excellent accommodations, several special musical num-
bers, and interesting devotional leadership. Officers elected for the following year 
are: Chairman, Prof. Louis Goldberg, Temple Baptist Theological Seminary; Vice-
Chairman, Dr. Irving L. Jensen, Bryan College; and Secretary-Treasurer, Prof. 
Robert E. Picirilli, Free Will Baptist Bible College. The section will meet next year 
at Lee College, Cleveland, Tennessee. 

The Mid-Western Section held its eighth general meeting on April 19-20, 1963, 
at Central Bible Institute, Springfield, Missouri. Thirty-two papers on a wide vari-
ety of subjects were presented, together with a panel discussion on "The Current 
Revival of Biblical Theology" and three illustrated lectures on work and study in 
Palestine. Interest ran high, with as many as 175 attending the sessions. A number 
of those reading did so during the concurrent meetings of a Biblical and a Theo-
logical section. Elected to office for 1964 were: Chairman, Dr. Theo A. Kessel, Cen-
tral Bible Institute; Vice-Chairman, Dr. Charles M. Home, Moody Bible Institute; 
and Secretary, Prof. Norman Ericson, Trinity College. Next year's meeting will be 
held in April, with invitations from prospective host institutions welcome. 

The Eastern Section met at Eastern Baptist Theological Seminary, Philadel-
phia, Pennsylvania, on May 4, for its third annual meeting. Presenting papers were 
Dr. Andrew K. Helmbold, Dr. John H. Skilton, Thomas V. Taylor, Paul Szto, Brian 
G. Armstrong, and Dr. Walter Bruce Davis. The new slate of officers elected for 
the ensuing year is as follows: Chairman, Dr. Claude A. Ries, Houghton College; 
Vice-Chairman, Dr. Cornelius Van Til, Westminster Theological Seminary; Secre-
tary, Dr. David Huttar, Nyack Missionary College. 

Transportation and Accommodations for the 
FIFTH BIENNIAL JOINT MEETING OF E.T.S. and A.S.A. 

Wilmore is located in central Kentucky, seventeen miles south of Lexington. 
The college campus is in the center of town on highway 29. The Southern Railroad 
passes through Wilmore, and all trains will stop for passengers coming from be-
yond Cincinnatti or Knoxville, or for those returning beyond these points. A bus 
line runs from Lexington, and passengers may stop at the campus. The Blue Grass 
Airport is about fifteen miles from the campus. Those desiring transportation can 
be picked up if advance notice is given. Please send such information to Dr. Cecil 
B. Hamann, Asbury College. In case of emergency, call Wilmore 858-4071 or 
858-3141. 

For room and banquet reservations, write directly to Dr. Cecil B. Hamann. 
The rates are as follows: College Guest House, single room $4.75, double room 
$6.25. Dormitory rooms for one night only $2.00, for additional night $1.50. The 
college will furnish sheets and bedding, and guests should bring towel, soap, etc. 
Meals will be served cafeteria style in the College Dining Hall. Banquet Thursday 
evening, $2.00. 
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FIFTH BIENNIAL JOINT MEETING 
of the 

EVANGELICAL THEOLOGICAL SOCIETY 
and the 

AMERICAN SCIENTIFIC AFFILIATION 
Asbury College and Theological Seminary, Wilmore, Kentucky 

June 19-21, 1963 Theme: "God's World" 

Wednesday, June 19 
1:00 Registration 

1:30 Chairman: H. Harold Hartzler, 
Executive Secretary, A.S.A. 

Devotions: Harold Kuhn, 
Asbury Theological Semnary 

Welcome: Cecil B. Hamann, 
Chm. Science Division, Asbury College 

Discussion Sessions: 
"Values and Limitations of Natural 
Theology" 

Presiding, G. Douglas Young, Dean, 
Trinity College 

"Presuppositions and Assumptions of 
Science" 

Presiding, Robert Fischer, Chemist, 
Indiana University 

6:00 Dinner 

7:30 Discussion Session: 
"Following Truth Wherever It Leads" 

Presiding, Allan A. MacRae, Pres., 
Faith Theological Seminary 

Thursday, June 2 0 

7:30 Devotions 

9:00 Chairman: George Fielding, Chemist, 
U. S. Naval Research Lab. 

Papers : 
"Value of Creation Study" 

John W. Klotz, 
Concordia Senior College, 

Ft. Wayne, Ind. 
"Cosmogony in Non-Christian Religions" 

Thomas Key, High School, 
Hartford City, Ind. 

"The World as Described in the Bible" 
R. Laird Harris, 

Covenant College and Seminary 

"The Influence of Philosophy" 
Harold Kuhn, 

Asbury Theological Seminary 

12:30 Luncheon 

1:30 Chairman: William J. 

6:30 

Tinkle, Biologist, 
Anderson College 

Papers : 
"Copernicus and Galileo" 

Joseph L. Spradley, Physics Dept., 
Wheaton College 

"Upheavel in the 19th. Century" 
Irvin Wills, Chm. Natural Science Div., 

John Brown Univ. 
"The Spirit of Compromise" 

Henry Morris, Head, 
Civil Engineering Dept. Va. Poly Tech. 

"Discoveries Since 1859" 
Walter Lammerts, Plant Breeder, 

Germains Nursery 
Banquet Allan A. MacRae, presiding. 
"A Boot Camp for Missionaries" 

Paul G. Culley, Medical Doctor and 
Director of Graduate School of 

Missions, Columbia Bible College 

Friday, June 21 

7:30 Devotions 

9:00 Chairman: William J. Tinkle, Biologist, 
Anderson College 

Paper: 
"Karl Marx as an Evolutionist" 

John R. Howitt, Supt. Ontario Hospital, 
Ontario, Canada 

Business Session: Presided over by 
Vernon C. Grounds, President of E.T.S., 

and V. Elving Andersen, President 
of A.S.A. 



OFFICERS OF E.T.S., 1963 

Presided 
Vernon C. Grounds, Ph.D. 
Conservative Bapt. Theol. Sem. 
1500 E. 10th. Ave., 
Denver 18, Colo. 

Treasurer 
Earl S. Kalland, Th.D., D.D. 
Conservative Bapt. Theol. Sem. 
1500 E. 10th. Ave., 
Denver 18, Colo. 

Executive) Committee 
Members at Large 
John Rea, Th.D. 
Alan A. MacRae, Ph.D. 
R. Laird Harris, Ph.D. 
Ralph Earle, Th.D. 

Editorial Committee 
Samuel J. Schultz, Th.D. 
Gordon H. Clark, Ph.D. 
John Rea, Th.D. 
Charles F. Pfeiffer, Ph.D. 
John W. Montgomery, Ph.D. 

New England 
Burton L. Goddard, Th.D. 

Mid-Western 
John C. Wenger, Th.D. 

Vice-President 
Burton L Goddard, Th.D. 
Gordon Divinity School 
Beverly Farms, Mass. 

Editor 
Samuel J. Schultz, Th.D. 
Wheaton College 
Wheaton, III. 

Secretary 
Richard N. Longenecker, Ph.D. 
Wheaton College 
Wheaton, III. 

Managing editor 
Francis D. Breisch, Th.M. 
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Wheaton, III. 

NATIONAL COMMITTEES 
Membership Committee 
Richard N. Longenecker, Ph.D. 
Leo G. Cox, Ph.D. 
George E. Ladd, Ph.D. 
Fred H. Klooster, Th.D. 
Edward J. Young, Ph.D. 
W. Gordon Brown, B.D. 
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Bulletin Staff 
Samuel J. Schultz, Th.D. 
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Kenneth S. Kantzer, Ph.D. 
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SECTION CHAIRMEN 
Eastern 
Robert D. Knudsen, Ph.D. 

Committee on Program 
and Arrangements 
Burton L. Goddard, Th.D. 
Wesley A. Olsen, Th.M. 
G. Douglas Young, Ph.D. 

Committee on Cooperation 
With the A.S.A. 
Merrill C. Tenney, Ph.D. 
G. Douglas Young, Ph.D. 
Kenneth S. Kantzer, Ph.D. 
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John C. Anderson, Th.M. 
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Kindly address communications as follows: 

Membership and general communications to the secretary. 
Dues and doctrinal affirmations and back-orders on publications to the 

treasurer. 
Editorial policy and procedure to the editor. 
Subscriptions to the Bulletin of E.T.S. to the managing editor. 
Regional communications to the respective section chairmen. 



E.T.S. PUBLICATIONS OF PREVIOUS YEARS 

A limited number of the following E.T.S. publications are still 
available: 

Papers read at the 1954 Annual Meeting $3.00 ($1.50) * 
Papers read at the 1955 Annual Meeting $3.00 ($1.50) 
Papers read at the 1956 Annual Meeting $3.00 ($1.50) 

(The above are mimeographed, paper bound) 

Symposium of E.T.S. members, John F. Walvoord, editor 
Inspiration and Interpretation, 1957 $4.50 ($3.00) 

Monograph #1, Paul K. Jewett, 
Emil Brunner's Concept of Revelation, 1954 $3.50 ($2.00) 

Monograph #2, Merrill F. Unger, 
Israel and the Arameans of Damascus, 1957 $6.00 ($1.54) 

Monograph #3, John C. Whitcomb, 
Darius the Mede, 1959 $2.75 ($1.85) 

(The above are cloth bound, printed volumes) 

Bulletin of the Evan. Theol. Soc, previous issues, each $1.00 ($.50) 

Orders should be accompanied by the proper remittance and sent to the 
E.T.S. treasurer: 

Dr. Earl S. Kalland 
1500 E. 10th Ave. 
Denver 18, Colo. 

* Prices in parentheses are those for members, associates, and students. 


